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QUETICO CENTRE HOSTS AMATEUR FILM 

WORKSHOP q 

Quetico Centre announced that it will host Cana 

da's first Amateur Film Workshop, April 21 - 28. 

The National Film Board of Canada has appointed 

three of its award-winning staff members to head up 

the workshop: John Howe (co-ordinating producer) 

Dennis Sawyer (film editor) and Paul Leach (camera 

men). The workshop has been arranged in response | 

to an indicated need by individuals, universities, 

businesses and others in North-western Ontario. It 

is designed specifically for the school teacher, the 

university professor, the businessman the home mov . 

movie maker. 
Workshop participants will produce a five-minute 

film during the week-long sessions. Also included 

is instruction on lighting, editing, titling, contin- 

uity, special effects as well as scenarios, scripts, 

shot lists, aesthetics and meaning. 

Interest in the workshop is high. Participation 

has been indicated by representatives of business 

and education, some of whom are currently making 

use of or planning to incorporate into their programs} 

the art of film making. 

Computer Courses offered by Lakehead University 

Computer Centre are proving to be very popular with 

Lakehead residents. 

The first Basic Computer Concepts course has been 

over-enrolled and a second six-week Concepts 

course is now planned to start on April 30. It will 

be held every Tuesday and Thursday at 7 p.m. in 

Room 429. Enrollment fee including texts is $50. 

Final day of registration is April 20. 

For further information or registration forms on 

this course, contact Lakehead University Computer 

Centre by writing to the following: Department of 

Information Services, Lakehead University, Oliver 

Road, Port Arthur, Ontario. Pre-requisite is Basic 

Computer Systems or the equivalent. 

    

   
   

   
   

    

   
   
   

      
   

  

   

  

The Department of Highways’ 1968 Official Road 

Map of Ontario is now available. Copies may be 

obtained, free of charge, from the Information 

Section, Department of Highways, Downsview, Ont 

ario, and at all Department of Highways' Offices 

throughout the Province; the Department of Tourism 

and Information, 185 Bloor Street East, Toronto 5 

Ontario. WE'RE FINALLY ON THE MAP! 

DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME? 

    

     
       

      

COUNCIL HAS DECIDED TO CONDUCT AN OPINION POLL IN AN EFFORT TO OBTAIN THE © 

WISHES OF THE PEOPLE OF TERRACE BAY REGARDING DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME FOR 1968 AND 

FUTURE YEARS. 

ALL OWNERS, TENANTS, INCLUDING WIVES OR HUSBANDS OF OWNERS OR TENANTS ARE 

ELIGIBLE TO VOTE. 

THE MAIN QUESTION ON THE BALLOT WILL BE: "ARE YOU IN FAVOUR OF DAYLIGHT SAVING 

TIME?" YOU MAY EXPRESS YOUR OPINION BY SIMPLY PLACING AN 'X' IN THE APPROPRIATE - 

BOX. 

IF IN FAVOUR OF DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME, YOU ARE REQUESTED TO ANSWER ONE OF THE 

FOLLOWING QUESTIONS; (a) "DURING-THE PERIOD THAT NATIONAL ‘EASTERN DAYLIGHT SAV- 

ING TIME IS OBSERVED - APPROXIMATELY APRIL 30th TO OCTOBER 31st" OR (b) "DURING THE 

PERIOD JULY Ist TO LABOUR DAY". 

TO OBTAIN THE OPINIONS OF AS MANY RESIDENTS AS POSSIBLE, THE POLL WILL BE OPEN FOR 

A PERIOD OF 3 DAYS, AS FOLLOWS: FROM 9 a.m. UNTIL 12 NOON AND FROM 1 p.m. TO 5 p.m. 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 13th 
THURSDAY, MARCH 14th AT THE MUNICIPAL OFFICE 

FRIDAY, MARCH 15th 

COUNCIL WILL TAKE ACTION BASED ON RESULTS OF THIS POLL.


